
English 12A         Summer Assignment 
Mr. Steltz 
 
Note: In the past I’ve assigned a book and a journal for summer work.  Sometimes the reading 
has been well-received, sometimes feelings for it have been mixed, and sometimes – most 
incredibly – it’s actually gone undone!  While that previous assignment positioned us fairly well 
for the direction of the course, I’m adjusting my plan for the coming year, and consequently 
would like to try something quite different this summer.  I can’t say that the reading I’m asking 
you to do will be easy, but it will be much shorter.  The writing assignment is intended to push 
your thinking while also preparing you for a compositional style that we will continue to pursue. 
 
Reading 
 
In order to ready us for a rollicking trip through time and human perception – which probably 
will follow some of your travels in Modern World History – we’re going to start with reading a 
section from Alexander Pope’s An Essay on Man.  The “essay,” which is a lengthy poem written 
in the early 1720s, might be viewed as the culmination of a life of thought and writing.  It echoes 
the moral and philosophical ideas of an era.  However, not everyone likes Pope’s writing: it’s 
formal, it’s intellectual, it can be ironic, and there’s not much obvious evidence of emotion.  For 
a long time Pope’s work went out of fashion, although eventually it again became a focus of 
study and interest.  The poem is divided into large sections that Pope calls “epistles.”  For our 
purposes, I’m mostly interested in a couple of Pope’s outlooks, specifically with his conclusions 
in Epistle I.  Here is a link to Epistle I from An Essay on Man:  
 
https://www.poetryfoundation.org/poems/44899/an-essay-on-man-epistle-i 
 
While you might feel a need to read the entire epistle to understand it, I’m assigning only parts 
V, VI, VII, VIII, IX, and X.  That should give you a strong enough understanding of the work, 
and of the ideas we will need to build from.  But it will only give you that understanding if you 
read it slowly and repeatedly, for the manner of expression will be unfamiliar, the content will be 
complex, and some of the outlooks might feel alien or even absurd.  Be patient with it and with 
yourself.  The only path toward understanding complex material is to read complex material. 
 
Writing 
 
Pope ends Epistle I with the statement “Whatever is, is right.”  Well, is it?  Why are things the 
way they are, and are they right simply because that’s the way they are, and what does it mean 
for something to be “right” in the first place? 
This essay will be a “response essay.”  I’m asking that you take a stance for or against Pope’s 
vision, and then support that stance with your own analysis, your own examples.  This analysis 
and discussion should come from your understanding of the world, but in response to Pope’s.  
Begin with a clarification in your introduction about Pope’s position.  In subsequent paragraphs, 
draw from your own mind, which means that your personal reasoning is of greatest importance.  
Pope’s writing is very reasonable, whether or not one agrees with the tenets or foundations of 
that reasoning.  He follows a logical argument.  You should do the same in your response.  At 
least one paragraph of your response must employ an example from present times, using facts 
and perceptions of a current event or circumstance to help illustrate and further your analysis.  
Be sure to include mention of your source (newspaper, magazine, online news, documentary). 
 
Length:  2 pages typed, double-spaced, Times New Roman 12 pt. font (approx. 500 words)  
Due:   Friday, September 6, 2019 


